MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, APRIL 30, 2021
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, April 30, 2021, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 20, 2021 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. That the rock design for Bayou Thunder is complete. The project is on hold for funding. 2.Will get some quotes to install sludge gate on Hebert Levee.  Working with FEMA on this project. 3. Submitted the Nav Aid permit to the Coast Guard for the lights on the back segmented rock breakwater. The cost is approximately $3,600.0 for the signs. Will get quotes to install treated pilings to install the lights on. 4.Grass needs to be cut on the levee to inform quarterly report. 
President Camardelle stated the Grand Isle has experienced seven storms last year and to have patience. We had debris on the rocks and before we could clean them off another weather system cleaned them off for us. The debris is in the water next to the rocks. Mr. Camardelle thanked Congressman Graves and Scalise for helping with the front levee system. CPRA is also helping with the front levee system doing what they can to repair the levee. The Corps is still studying adding more rocks to the front of the island.  Mr. Camardelle stated he is going to Baton Rouge next week with the session and have meetings to attend. President Camardelle thanked Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron for assistance with Grand Isle Projects and thanked the residents of Grand Isle for having patience while we get the money for pumps, levees and more breakwaters. He also thanked Senator Cassidy and Kennedy and Representatives Scalise and Graves for helping with more funding and assisting with the Corps. He thanked the Governor and CPRA for working on the beach levee getting the repairs needed before hurricane season. He stated that we are waiting on the agreement with Capital Outlay for the money for the north levee system. He thanked Councilmen Templet and Edwards, and Jefferson Parish Sheng for sending whatever equipment we need like pumps and other items when needed. President Camardelle also thanked the town council, port commission and commissioners for working together to see that our projects move forward and works as one team. 
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the commissioners and stated that we are all working together to get Bayou Rigaud dredged. He attended a meeting with Jefferson Parish Officials and went over the port projects. He is also attending the PAL meeting monthly and will do whatever needs to be done to see the port prosper.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A discussion took place on the old building on the state property that the levee board leased and where the levee board tractor is stored. It was decided to get quotes to tear down the building because it would cost more to repair than to replace.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:43 a.m.
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